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Board Meeting

Wednesday 21st July 2015

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                     Vice Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Donald

                      A Lowe 

                      R Cooke

Our Chairman P Morris thanked the Board for attending at such short notice.  He said that if L Gwyther had attended, he was going to start the meeting by telling him that he would not be happy with what he will hear. He added that he thought about having a Directors only meeting but after discussing this with J Moore, had decided to have all the Board present  - to continue to demonstrate an open and honest approach. He continued saying that he would briefly inform the board as to what has occurred to make the meeting necessary:
An email had arrived from the Bowls Chairman regarding the side letter, saying they wanted it altering so that we would let them know two months in advance of wanting to use the pavilion. This was considered unacceptable as, for example, this meeting could not wait for two months. Also, they informed us that they had amended the Lease - typos, changes and points clarified but had not stated what the changes were. As it is the RSSC’s lease, this was also considered unacceptable. 

Continuing, Our Chairman said that purely by chance, J Moore had bumped into J Halfpenny, Landlord, Poppy and Pint when he had said “have you seen we have weeded the garden?” he then went onto express concerns about the Bowls Club and J Moore had mentioned that the Lease was up for renewal, he then said that he was interested in making use of the land. 

J Moore then read out the email that she had received from Tony Middleton the Chairman of the Bowls Club on the 17th of July.
Hello JaneI now have the papers (the new lease and side letter), and need to contact you regarding passing the papers over to you for completion. I see that a brief email I sent to you the other day hasn’t reached you. I must have got a digit in your address wrong. I will try again with this and ask that you let me have your telephone number to make things a bit easier.The Side Letter dated 19th MarchFor clarity would you kindly add at the end of point 1 – pavilion freely for their Board Meetings ‘provided that dates of these meetings are identified to The Lady Bay Bowling Club not less than 2 months in advance and provided also that these required dates do not clash with a bowls match which has been arranged to be played at the bowling green on that date.Underneath your signatures would you add:-We acknowledge safe receipt of this letter and agree to be bound by its terms Signed……………………………….Dated………………………………….2015 For and on behalf of The Lady Bay Bowling Club. Apparently it needs to be on your letter-headed paper and if you would send me 2 signed copies I will sign and return 1 copy to you.The LeaseThis has been re-drawn and corrects the typo’s and small errors in the original document and clarifies points already agreed. There is, of course, no material change to the original. I have 2 copies one to be signed by you and Phil the other by Jim Little and me as Trustees of the bowling club. I hope the foregoing is satisfactory. I look forward to hearing from.Kind RegardsTony MiddletonSecretary – The Lady Bay Bowling Club

A Donald asked if the Bowls Club had been told that the lease was reliant on accepting the side letter. J Moore replied yes, and read out the following email;

Dear Tony,

Firstly I must also apologize for giving you an incorrect date for one of our meetings. It should read 13th January 2016, not the 16th January.

The Rutland Sports and Social Club held a Board meeting yesterday evening, and the issue of the Bowls lease was tabled. 

The Board is concerned that we have had no paperwork from the Lady Bay Bowls Club. 

As I informed you on the 23rd October 2014 the granting of the lease is dependent on the Bowls Club agreeing to the terms of the side letter. 

The side letter dated 19th March 2015, was hand delivered to you, with a covering letter stating that "As soon as  we are advised that the terms in the side letter are accepted, we will be happy for the Lease arrangements to begin"

We are concerned as we have had no confirmation that the side letter we wish to be accepted has been bought up and discussed at one of your committee meetings, and therefore no resulting reply.

You must realise that the Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited is a company, and the Board cannot have the green, or any part of the land that is rented from us being used without a Lease. 
 
And as you know, the Lease runs out on August the 5th 2015, which now does not leave much room for negotiations, or alterations of the side letter, if any are needed.  

Could you perhaps let me know of the date of your next committee meeting, so that I can inform the Board that we should hear from you after that, regarding the side letter.

Hoping to hear from you shortly
J Moore
Administrator

A Donald asked the date of that email, and was told 9th July 2015.

J Moore then read out the notes that she had jotted down after bumping into J Halfpenny on Friday the 18th July 2015:

“I was going to enter the Poppy and J Halfpenny was in car park. He asked if I had noticed anything. The weeds were gone, and the garden had been tided. I said very good. We chatted he said how unfair he thought it was that he had to do everything. He said that he even paid the electric for the Bowls, he only found out recently this. He said that in the summer it was ok but in the winter they have the heating on a very long time and in fact once they left it on from Monday to Saturday. He said he went in and it was like a sauna. He said as well as that, the bowls consider that they own a part of the car park and complain constantly. Also, like in the Legion days, they never use the Poppy. I mentioned that their lease was up at the moment. He said that he would be very interested in renting the ground. Then he had to rush away. I went into the Poppy. C Harris was there and I told him what James had said. Then James came up to us and we talked about it. He said he would like the ground for weddings etc children’s play site. He asked if we could get out of signing the lease I said well yes, because the Bowls had not accepted the side letter. He said would we like to meet a Castle Rock director. I said that I would ask P Morris but C Harris said that he thought that would be a good idea. I also think this.”

Jane continued by saying that she had sent this information via email to Our Chairman P Morris. 

Jane Moore then continued saying that today (Tuesday, 21 July 2015) at about 4.00pm, Tony Middleton had rung her and she had taken notes on what had been said. Jane read these out:

“He asked if I had got his email. I said yes. He said he didn’t know because “YOU DID NOT ANSWER” (slowly and loud). I said no, we are having a meeting tonight about it so would reply after. He said that there would be no problem. I said well you have changed the side letter. He said Yes it was not acceptable we cannot have you, even though you wont, wanting a meeting when we have a match. He continued saying the side letter was not legal – his solicitor said so - and it had to have the extra Bowls signatures on it. Then he said the side letter was very amateurish. I said well I’m not a professional. Then I said what about the Harman’s side letter?He didn’t answer that. Then he said,  and about the 5th August, there is no worry as we can have an extension. I said Oh, well, I cannot say anything until after the Board meeting. He said: and then you will contact me won’t you?  I said Yes, goodbye and hung up.”

Charlie Harris then started the discussion regarding just what to do. All issues were then thoroughly discussed including the possibility (raised by A Donald) that the Tennis Club may wish to put forward a proposal for use of the land. The Board accepted that this may create a conflict of interest (in relation to A Donald being a Board member) and it was agreed to discuss this at a later date.

After lengthy and detailed discussions on the situation, the Board unanimously agree to the following actions:

1. A letter was to be written to the Bowls Club via Tony Middleton. This is to be drafted out and sent to the Board for their suggestions and approval.

2. The Lease will not be renewed.

3. The current Lease may possibly be extended by three months, pending enquires.

4. J Moore will speak to J Halfpenny to open discussions with Castle Rock

5. We will get a solicitor involved, but before seeking one out, P Morris will contact N Timms and ask his advice

6. An email shall be sent to Tony Middleton informing him that a letter will be forthcoming.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.24 pm.


